LEROY-TOURS-GERALD WATER SUPPLY CORPORTION
P.O. Box 22 - 312 W. Commerce
Leroy, Texas 76654
(254) 822-1343/Fax (254) 822-0455 
ltgwater@yahoo.com 
www.ltgwater.org


June 20, 2025
Re: Request for Easement to Support Critical Water Infrastructure Project

Dear {INSERT OWNER NAME}
Since 2006, Leroy Tours Gerald Water Supply Corporation (LTG) has been working to resolve a serious issue with naturally occurring arsenic in our drinking water. After years of study and regulatory engagement, the LTG Board of Directors has committed to a long-term, sustainable solution: blending our groundwater with water from the City of Waco to reduce arsenic levels below federal limits. This plan has been approved by the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and represents the best path forward for the health and safety of our members.
To bring this project to life, we must construct a water transmission line from our proposed Hilltop plant to our current Bode Road and Whiskey Hollow treatment facilities. This pipeline will travel along Bode Road, crossing Elm Creek to Whiskey Hollow Road. The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is supporting this project with a $4 million grant, and LTG is borrowing an additional $4.1 million to complete the work.
We are on schedule with construction, but one critical challenge remains: acquiring easements from property owners along the proposed route.
Your property is located in the path of the planned waterline, and LTG is reaching out to request your cooperation in granting an easement. Many landowners, most of whom are LTG members themselves, have already generously agreed to donate easements, recognizing the broader community benefit. Others have requested compensation, which LTG is offering based on fair market values using McLennan County Appraisal District data.
We understand that property rights are deeply important. Please know that in addition to any compensation, LTG is committed to restoring affected properties, including fences, driveways, and vegetation, following construction. The easement document used is a standard form commonly utilized by rural water systems.
While we are striving to secure all easements through voluntary agreements, we must also emphasize that without these easements, LTG may be forced to pursue eminent domain to meet federal compliance deadlines and avoid further EPA penalties. Delay could result in additional cost and expense. These expenses would ultimately be borne by LTG members.
We are reaching out in good faith, hoping to work collaboratively with you for the benefit of the entire LTG community. We invite you to contact our office or go to our website to learn more about this important project and how it may impact your property. To find the following information: Maps showing the path of the transmission line, Landowner Bill of Rights, Resolution of the Leroy Tours Gerald Water Supply Corporation.                                      
Please visit:  https://ltgwater.org/current-projects.     
Due to project time constraints a reply is requested on or before Thursday, July 31, 2025. We appreciate your prompt attention to this important matter. Please call or email the corporations office to schedule a meeting to discuss this matter. We welcome your questions and would be happy to walk you through the easement process. 
Thank you for your time, consideration, and continued support.

Sincerely,

Robert Polansky
LTG Board President
